
 

 

Facebook Prevented Republican Angelita Mejia from 

Collecting Ballot Petition Signatures 

Conservative Hispanic woman censored by social media platform after announcing 

Republican campaign for New Mexico House of Representatives 

Albuquerque, March 13— Last week, Republican Angelita Mejia, the only candidate 
running for NM State Representative District 58 in Chaves County, announced her 
candidacy for the office on Facebook. Included on her personal and campaign pages was a 
press release explaining how she has spent her career encouraging people to follow the 
rule of law, enter our country legally, and to become proud U.S. citizens. Her social media 
post included an appeal for ballot petition signatures which are required by New Mexico 
state law to become a candidate. The deadline for those signatures to be submitted was 
Tuesday, March 12, 2024, and her Facebook post mentioned the deadline. 

 

Within 24 hours of Mejia making her post, Facebook shut both her personal and 
campaign pages down saying her post had violated the company’s so-called “community 
standards." While they told her she could appeal their decision, the company offered no 
explanation as to why her pages have been removed. Mejia has made numerous attempts 
to contact Facebook, but she has been unable to speak with anyone at the company. Her 
account has been down for over five days and even though she has submitted all the 
information the company requested, she has not received any information from Facebook 
as to if and when her pages will return. 

 

RPNM Chairman Steve Pearce issued the following statement: 

“I call upon Facebook and specifically, Meta CEO Mark Zuckerberg, to immediately restore 
Angelita Mejia’s personal account and campaign page. This is clearly an attempt by Facebook 
to silence a conservative Republican woman and to prevent her from being able to collect 
signatures needed to place her name on the ballot for the upcoming primary election,” said 
Pearce.  

 



“Fortunately, grassroots efforts were successful to get signatures for Mejia despite Facebook’s 
attempt to censor conservative thought. Nonetheless, it is dangerous when they try to prevent 
someone from being able to exercise their freedom of speech to communicate with voters and 
constituents,” he added. 

 

Angelita Mejia added the following statement:   

“Facebook not only owes me an explanation, but the company also owes an explanation to 
the people of Chaves County who next year will be my constituents,” said Mejia. “Censorship 
is always wrong, regardless of when it happens to a conservative woman or a liberal one. In 
my case, Facebook’s anti-conservative bias has been made very clear.” 
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